POST MEETING MINUTES
November 5, 2015
A regular meeting of the Louisiana POST Council was held Thursday, November 5, 2015, at the Baton Rouge Marriott in Baton Rouge, LA.  Mr. Joey Watson called the meeting to order.

ROLL CALL
The following members were present (or represented): Constable Reggie Brown, Mr. Jeff Bergeron (proxy for Attorney General James Caldwell), Capt. Darrell Williams (proxy for Col. Mike Edmonson), Chief Bry Layrisson, Mr. Jay Lemoine, Mr. Joey Watson, and Col. Paul Robert (proxy for Sheriff Jeff Wiley, Vice-Chairman).
Staff members present:  James Franklin, Bob Wertz, and Rebekah Taylor.
Guests present: Major Bruce Teutsch (Bossier Parish Sheriff’s Office), Capt. Paul Venable (East Baton Rouge Parish Sheriff’s Office), Capt. Curtis Soileau (Calcasieu Parish Sheriff’s Office), Lt. Michelle Stokes (New Orleans Police Dept.), Lt. Jason DiMarco (Gretna Police Dept.), Joseph Cotton (LA Probation & Parole), Lt. Terrell Robinson (Orleans Parish Sheriff’s Office), Lt. Eddie Lamulle (Slidell Police Dept.), Capt. Wendell Raborn (Iberia Parish Sheriff’s Office), Daniel Jackson (LA Sheriff’s Association), Lt. David Ryerson (LA State Police), Capt. John Gallaher (Slidell Police Dept.), Melanie Montroll (New Orleans Harbor Police Dept., and Cedric Turner (New Orleans Harbor Police Dept.).
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Mr. Brown made a motion to approve the minutes of the last meeting.  After some discussion, Chief Layrisson seconded the motion and the motion passed.  

CONSENT AGENDA

POST Basic Academy Attendance Approval – Covington Police Dept. attending St. Tammany Parish Sheriff’s Office Training Academy
Ms. Taylor presented the request and approval to the Council for ratification.  After some discussion, Mr. Lemoine made a motion to ratify the approvals.  Capt. Williams seconded the motion and the motion passed.
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Certification Extension Requests – Deputy Matthew Herrin (West Feliciana Parish Sheriff’s Office), Tony Boles (LA Probation & Parole), Ayrian Williams (LA Probation & Parole), Jerry Primes (LA Probation & Parole), Kenneth Tanner (LA Probation & Parole), Samantha Mire (LA Probation & Parole), and Andrea Goldring (LA Probation & Parole)
Ms. Taylor presented the requests to the Council.  After some discussion Mr. Brown made a motion to approve the requests.  Chief Layrisson seconded the motion and the motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS

POST Master Instructor School Update

Ms. Taylor updated the Council members on the status of the POST Master Instructor School.  No action necessary at this time.
POST In-Service Training Program Update

Mr. Wertz updated the Council members on the status of the POST In-Service Training Program.  No action necessary at this time.

NEW BUSINESS

POST Academy Director Minimum Requirements
Ms. Taylor presented the recommended minimum requirements for POST Academy Directors to the Council.  The POST Staff and the LA Academy Directors Association (represented by Lt. Jason DiMarco, President) recommended that all POST Academy Directors meet the following minimum requirements: 1) POST Certified – Basic for Basic Academies, or Basic Corrections for Basic Corrections Academies, 2) Minimum of five (5) years law enforcement experience, and 3) Minimum of two (2) years law enforcement training experience.  After some discussion, Mr. Brown made a motion to table this item to the next Council meeting, due to the absence of the Council Chairman.  Chief Layrisson seconded the motion and the motion passed.

OTHER BUSINESS

Mr. Watson made a call for other business, and none was heard.

Mr. Brown made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Chief Layrisson seconded the motion and the motion passed.

